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From the Tumuaki - Principal

Kia ora e te whānau

Tomorrow brings us to the end of a busy and productive term at school. Thank you once again to the many

parents/caregivers who helped us out with numerous activities during the term including camps, sleepovers,

trips, swimming, sporting activities, making resources and much more. I hope everyone has a safe and

relaxing holiday and look forward to seeing our tamariki return to school on Monday 3rd May refreshed and

ready for another term of learning. Tomorrow we will have our last assembly for the term and as always

parents are very welcome to attend. The ever growing pile of lost property will be on display so you may spot

some long lost items.

PARENT-TEACHER INFORMATION SHARING INTERVIEWS

Thank you to all the parents who attended parent interviews over the past 2 weeks. If you were unable to meet

with your child's teacher you are still welcome to make an appointment to meet by contacting the teacher. Our

next parent interviews will be in weeks 2 and 3 of Term 3. A mid year report will be emailed home on the Monday

before these interviews. This gives parents time to read the report before attending the interview. We have

decided to hold these interviews on Wednesday nights to avoid the karate traffic.

STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS

One of the opportunities for year 7 & 8 students at Plimmerton school is the student council. The student council

allows students to have a voice in the school. Student council members set an example to other students of how

to live the school values. They lead through inspiration, positive attitudes, making the most of opportunities,

being inclusive, and showing perseverance. The student council organise fundraising events, schoolwide activities

and new initiatives,  and are ambassadors for our school. This year we have a fabulous group of people who have

been chosen to be student councillors. Photos and short bios of the student councillors will be on display in the

foyer from Term 2.

Mayoral Forum

A couple of weeks ago seven year 8 students from the Student Council attended the Porirua City Council Mayoral

Reform to discuss the long term plan for the city. We went around some stations and learnt about the plan and

how it will affect our youth, we gave our opinions on the matters and have just sent in a submission to the

council. We selected a few topics that relate to us as the youth in our community and have written a few

paragraphs on them. The topics we submitted  included protecting our harbour, building a multi use community

facility in the growing North Porirua area, and retaining the dedicated village planning budget. Next term we are

hoping to present to the council and make a difference for the youth in our community. Photos and short bios of

the student councillors will be on display in the foyer from Term 2.

What's coming up from the student council?

Pink shirt day - Pink shirt day is celebrated annually around the globe and is a day where we stand  together to

Korero mai, korero atu, Mauri Tu, Mauri Ora – Speak up, Stand Together and Stop Bullying.  This year pink shirt
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day is on Friday May 21st which is the same day as our school cross country. We encourage everyone to wear

something pink that day and look forward to seeing a sea of pink at the cross country.

Interaction day - On Friday 14th May the whole school will participate in an interaction day. The students will be

split up into groups with a mix of ages and will rotate around the school doing various activities related to our

KiVA (anti bullying programme). Interaction days are a great opportunity for students to work with other students

across the school and get to know teachers outside their own syndicate.The activities planned for the day will

help to reinforce our KiVA programme we began this year.

By Chloe Sherriff and Hazel Edge

Student Council

NAVY NETBALL TEAM

On Saturday the ‘Plimmerton Navy’ netball team competed in the Paraplim Year 7/8 preseason tournament. The

girls played very well together and were placed 3rd overall. They represented our school with great pride and

were awesome sports!

Here they are looking fabulous in their uniforms and Taupo hoodies.

ANZAC DAY COMMEMORATION

The school has received an invitation from the Mayor of Porirua, Anita Baker
for students of the school to attend the commemoration service at the
Peace Memorial in Porirua at 9am on Anzac Day Sunday 25 April. We would
like to encourage as many students as possible to attend as representatives
of Plimmerton School. We will meet the students in the large car park on
Hagley Avenue (next to Pizza Hut) at 8.45 am to distribute school T- shirts for
them to wear and then move to the site for the service, together. The
children have been invited to lay flowers on the memorial at the end of the
commemoration service. The service normally lasts about an hour. If you
would like your child to attend please contact Rosemary Oxnam 2338677
ext9 or rosemaryo@plimmerton.school.nz by Friday 16 April.

READING PROGRAMME

Do you have a spare hour a week to come and listen to some of our children read? Next term we would love to

start our parent/grandparents reading programme again so we are on the lookout for people who would love to

come into school on a regular basis and listen to children read. All adults will need to be police vetted. Please

give Rosemary Oxnam a call if you would like to know more.

mailto:rosemaryo@plimmerton.school.nz


SCHOOL PHOTOS

Please mark Tuesday 11 and Wednesday 12 May in your calendar for school photos. These are for all classes

except Kōwhai syndicate (Years 1 & 2). They will have theirs in term 4. Sports teams (Hockey, Netball and

Basketball) will also have their photos done on these two days.  Team managers and coaches will be contacted.

HONGOEKA ATHLETICS RESULTS

100m Sprint

1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

Year 5 Girls Poppy GC Saskia M Aydah V Caitlyn T Addi / Molly P

Year 5 Boys Jake W Phineas H Robbie T Isaia A Tana R / Blake K

Year 6 Girls Jess W Alannah D Ivy H Lara M Madison L

Year 6 Boys Will S Asher T Mitchell C Charlie H Lennox S

Shot Put

1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

Year 5 Girls Alex R Poppy K Saskia M Emee L Caitlyn T

Year 5 Boys Quincy M Blake K Isaia A Oliver S Jett T

Year 6 Girls Madison L Jessica W Hazel J Lara M Bella D

Year 6 Boys Asher T Bentley J Mitchell C Tyler S Phillip T

Discus

1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

Year 5 Girls Molly P Alex R Kyler / Caitlyn T Poppy K Addi T

Year 5 Boys Oliver S / Timmy Jett T Quincy M Jake W Vai H

Year 6 Girls Jessica W Kelsey W Ivy H Lara M Bella D

Year 6 Boys Asher T Will Story Bentley J Zach B Charlie H



800 metres

1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

Year 5 Girls Addi T Molly P Elsa H Caitlyn T Rebecca G

Year 5 Boys Jake W Phineas H Oliver S Robbie T Isiah A

Year 6 Boys Charlie H Quincy M Will S Tyler S Lennox S

Year 6 Girls Jess W Hazel J Annabelle N Niamh C Rowen W

High Jump

1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

Year 5 Girls Alex R Caitlyn T Molly P

Year 5 Boys Robbie T Quincy M Isaia A / Jake W

Year 6 Boys Asher T Charlie / Lennox

Year 6 Girls Hazel /Jessica W Lara M /Kelsey W

Ngā mihi

Mike Forrest,   Tumuaki - Principal

PTA News
The Plimmerton School Parent and Teacher Association is working on fundraising to help Plimmerton School be the

best it can be. Look out for an email from the PTA outlining how you can help us this year.

ENTERTAINMENT MEMBERSHIP

One of the ways we can support NZ and Plimmerton School is via the Entertainment Membership! It's a fully

digital solution and easy to use, with three options to choose from. It covers Dining, Retail Shopping & Local

Services, Arts, Sports & Attractions, Travel & Leisure, Hotels & Resorts, and Car Hire. Our school receives 20% of

every membership sold.

It's easy to renew or buy a membership and then it's right there on your phone! School holidays are here, so now is

a perfect time to order your membership and save on holiday activities! Just click on this link

https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/105g178 to support Plimmerton School.

Anyone can order through the Plimmerton School link, even if they don't have a child at the school. Feel free to

pass it on to friends and family who’d like a membership. The PTA contact for queries is Seren Penty 021-0445579.

KIDS CLOTHES SWAP FUNDRAISER

Kia ora :-)

I am coordinating a Kids Clothes Swap fundraiser on behalf of the PTA on

Saturday 8
th

of May at 2pm. Please see the PTA facebook page for event details:

https://www.facebook.com/events/386916452275108

And here is the form to reserve tickets:

I would appreciate any of the following support:

1.     Buy a ticket ($20) and come along and refresh your child’s wardrobe.

2.     Join our event team, helping with sorting clothes in the evening of Friday

May 7
th

and/or on the event day, May 8
th
.

3.     Donate your clean,good quality kids clothes (newborn–teenage) and

shoes to the event. Drop at the school Office or Hall during the holidays.

4.     Tell your friends and share the PTA event on Facebook.

Please contact me to volunteer or with any questions,

Julia Barton 02102409908 plimschoolkidsclothesswap@gmail.com

https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/105g178
https://www.facebook.com/events/386916452275108
http://forms.gle/SrTWckXXPiWk1Znz7
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